
 

 

BREVORT TOWNSHIP 

BOARD MEETING 

September 12, 2023 

 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 6:00 pm by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

 All Board members were present.  

 

The public present were Daryl Orr, Mark Peterson, Mike Gerow, Kelly Gerow, Tim Justice, Gary 

Davis, Jon Soblaskey, Steve Baer and Seve Bird. 

 

Clerk Matelski read August meeting minutes. Motion to approve minutes made by Treasurer B. Olsen, 

seconded by Trustee T. Orr. Motion granted.  

 

Clerk Matelski read the bills due. Motion to approve bills as read made by Trustee W. Orr, seconded by 

Treasurer Brian Olsen.  Motion granted. 

 

Treasurer Olsen read the Treasurer's report for June. Motion to approve the reports made by Clerk 

Matelski, seconded by Trustee T. Orr. Motion granted. 

 

Fire Chief Peterson reported that the older fire truck has had all the necessary work completed.  He did 

purchase new T-shirts for the staff as the older ones were wore out.  He paid for the shirts himself 

instead of charging them to the township credit card and will submit a bill for reimbursement.  

 

Treasurer Olsen stated that the grant for cutting the lagoon cattails has been received. The first cut will 

be this winter and is estimated it will take 3 to 5 years to get rid of the cattails completely. 

 

 

Jon Soblaskey and Gary Davis both spoke about the Apple Lane drainage problem and survey.  

Supervisor Serwach state that he would speak with Lester Livermore from the road commission and try 

to get an update regarding this problem.  Supervisor Serwach will then relay his findings to Mr. Davis 

and Mr. Soblaskey hopefully within the next week. 

 

 

Supervisor Serwach stated that there is some concern about the fiber optic line at curb stops. 

 

Steve Baer inquired about East Lake Road.  He stated that the work recently done was satisfactory but 

is still concerned about what will happen with the other areas that have yet to be repaired.  He stated 

that the road appears to be under the jurisdiction of both Mackinac and Chippewa Counties and the 

Federal Forestry agency.  Supervisor Serwach will try and get an update from Mr. Livermore about this 

problem also. 

 

Treasurer Olsen stated that he submitted three different items to Mackinac County regarding Brevort 

Townships use of ARPA funds.  The first was for paving the community center and fire department, the 

second for a generator to be used at the community center and fire department, the third was to 



purchase grinder pumps for the sewer department.  He will report back in the future once he has 

received an answer from Mackinac County. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 6:35 pm made by Trustee W. Orr and seconded by Clerk Matelski. Motion 

granted. 

 

 


